March-May 2017

Beloved Brothers,

With great pleasure, we write once again to make you a participant in the development and advancement of God's work
here in the Dominican Republic.

I would like to start the letter thanking all those who have been praying for us because of the constant storms we have
experienced in recent months. Over 50 bridges collapsed due to the heavy rains. Damages have been to the southern and
northern parts of the island. Here in the capital, everything has been calm. Thanks be to the Lord for His care for us

Sometimes the Lord works in an unusual way to save sinners. Dozens of people have received Christ lately. A brother of
our church and a relative of a sister died. | had the privilege of preaching in both funeral services. Literally hundreds of
people came to the funeral home to give condolences to the mourners (relatives). | always give an

invitation for salvation to the families and friends. It has been surprising how many people have received

the Lord as their Saviour. Glory to God! My brethren, let us never forget that salvation is by faith and

that whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved (Romans 10:13). Sometimes the

Lord takes some people to Heaven so that others can hear the Gospel and be saved.

Bro. Amoros preaching at the Sunday morning service Sister Isabel’s baptism
funeral home

As always, we have been very busy. In the month of April, we held our first program of the year (every Sunday of April),
and 53 precious souls received Christ, making a public profession of faith, throughout the month. In May, we began to
win souls in the neighborhood of Sodom and Gomorrah (as we have named it). This place is located in the middle of the
motels of the capital. As its name indicates, it is a place of much sin and immorality. We are very hopeful that we will win
many to the Lord in this place. In fact, an average of 10 people have been coming to church every Sunday since we
started a bus route there; several have also been baptized. During the months of March, April, and May, a total of 199
people received the Gospel.

“For | am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ: for it is the power of God unto salvation to every one that believeth to
the Jew first, and also to the Greek." Romans I:16
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